    ST. MICHAEL ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

751 Locust Street
                                                                            PO Box 103

                                                           St. Michael, Pennsylvania 15951
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Rev. Brian Warchola, Administrator
MASSES:
(814) 266-9718 / Ext. 507
Saturday                    4:00 pm
Deacon Dave Hornick
Sunday Morning       8:00 am
(814) 525-4183


       10:30 am

Secretary:          Susan Poldiak
Daily Mass          See Bulletin

Bookkeeper:      Kathy Kalicky
Holy Days           See Bulletin

DRE:                   Laurie Sloan


Maintenance:      Rodney Turgeon
Office Hours:

PHONES:
                 8:30 am to 3:30 pm

Rectory / Office:   (814) 495-9640
Monday, Tues., Thurs., Friday

Fax:                        (814) 495-9424
Confessions:
Rel. Education:     (814) 495-4873
Saturday 3:30 pm to 3:45 pm
Parish Website
Sunday   7:30 am to   7:45 am
www.saintmichaelchurch.weebly.com
              10:00 am to 10:15 am
Secretaries’ E-mail
                Anytime Requested
saintmichaelsecretaries@yahoo.com
YEAR: 2016    NUMBER:  51
SERVING GOD AND COMMUNITY FOR OVER ONE HUNDRED YEARS!

BAPTISM:

By Appointment.  Reserve at least one month in advance. 




Preparation classes are necessary. 

MARRIAGE:

Make arrangements at least nine months in advance.




Preparation sessions are necessary.

FUNERALS:

Arrangements are made in conjunction with the funeral home. 




Eulogies should be given at the funeral home at the time of the wake service or at the luncheon.

REGISTRATION
Those new to the area, newlyweds, and single adults, (even if registered

       and 

before with their families) are asked to register by calling the Parish Office.

MEMBERSHIP:

Every parishioner must be registered. This is a condition for admission 




to our Program and reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, First Penance, First Eucharist, and Matrimony; also, for testimonial letters or sponsorship of Baptism and Confirmation outside the Parish.

VISITATION:

We are concerned and want to be advised when someone is ill at 


 

home or in the hospital.  Call the rectory to have the shut-in placed on our monthly Holy Communion calls or seriously ill prayer list.

SACRAMENTAL
Requires parish registration and active Mass participation for Baptism
POLICY:

and Marriage.

BULLETIN ARTICLES:  Articles are due to the Parish Office by Noon on Mondays.
Fourth Sunday in Advent                                  December 18, 2016
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Month of the Immaculate Conception

MASS INTENTIONS:  (December 19-25, 2016)

Monday
No Mass

Tuesday
8:00 AM
Louise & Sylvester Bentkowski req. by Dennis Bentkowski
Wednesday
9:00 AM
Rose Hudak req. by Husband, Mike & Family

Thursday
8:00 AM
Irene Hribar by Den & Babe Richards

Friday
9:00 AM
Anna Myers req. by Her Children
Saturday 
4:00 PM
Ann Blazosky req. by St. Michael Religious Education Students

Saturday
9:00 PM
Raymond Plummer, Sr. req. by wife, Jane Plummer & Family

Sunday
9:00 AM
People of the Parish
LITURGICIAL APPOINTMENTS: 
Saturday, December 24
4:00 PM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Carole & Sidney Kakabar
   The Spinos Family

Minister of the Host:
Vince Arena
Ministers of the Cup:
Susan Blazosky & Helen Slonac

Altar Servers:
Elisabeth Zajdel & Victoria Russic

Cantor:
David Zajdel

Greeter:
Joanne Thomas
Saturday, December 24
9:00 PM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Julie Barton
The Tedjeske Family

Minister of the Host:
Babe Richards
Ministers of the Cup:
Michael Barton & Eric Tedjeske
Altar Servers:
Shannon Elgin & Mykala Drobnick
Cantor:
Tori Dibble

Greeter:
Betty Long
Sunday, December 25
9:00 AM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Terri Leach
    The Christ Family

Minister of the Host:
Robert Grattan
[image: image5.emf]Ministers of the Cup:
Sally Kolar & Ellen Grattan

Altar Servers:
Griffin & Kaden Christ

Cantor:
Anita Lorek
Greeter:
Mary Ann Oravis
Tuesday, December 27
Collection Counters


John Bizzarri, Mary Anne Davis


& Sara Zybura

SANTA’S PRAYER

The sleigh was all packed, the reindeer were fed, 
But Santa still knelt by the side of the bed.
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"Dear Father," he prayed "Be with me tonight.
There's much work to do and my schedule is tight.

I must jump in my sleigh and streak through the sky,
Knowing full well that a reindeer can't fly.

I will visit each household before the first light,
I'll cover the world and all in one night.

With sleigh bells a-ringing, I'll land on each roof,
Amid the soft clatter of each little hoof.

To get in the house is the difficult part,
So I'll slide down the chimney of each child's heart.

My sack will hold toys to grant all their wishes.
The supply will be endless like the loaves and the fishes.

I will fill all the stockings and not leave a track.
I'll eat every cookie that is left for my snack.

I can do all these things Lord, only through You, 
I just need your blessing, then it's easy to do.

All this is to honor the birth of the One,
That was sent to redeem us, Your most Holy Son.

So to all of my friends, least Your glory I rob,
Please Lord, remind them who gave me this job."
December 18th  







Mt 1:18-24

The child born to Joseph and Mary was named Emmanuel, which means “God is with us.” Every child is EMMANUEL, reminding us “God is with us.”  Children are signs of God’s continuing presence in our lives.

NATIONAL COLLECTION FOR THE RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS ~ Thank you to those who donated to the Retirement Fund for the Religious. A total of $662.00 was collected.
SECOND SUNDAY FOOD COLLECTION ~ A very special “Thank You” for the very generous response to our monthly food collection. There was a large amount of food and $827.40 in money collected. 
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CHRISTMAS FLOWERS ~ If you would like to purchase a Christmas flower for a living (In Honor Of) or a deceased (In Memory Of) member of your family, please do so by using the Christmas Flower envelope in your packet. The normal offering is $10.00. Please return the envelopes on, or before, December 18th.  Extra envelopes can be found at the church entrances.

2017 CALENDARS ~ 2017 calendars are available this weekend. Please, one calendar per family. Special thanks to the C.O. Dimond Funeral Home for donating these calendars to our Parish.
CHOIR PRACTICES ~ Practice for the Sunday Choir is scheduled for Mondays at 7:00 PM.  The Christmas  Choir will have its next rehearsal on Wednesday, December 21st at 7:00 PM  Please bring folders from last year. Everyone is welcome!  Practice for the Saturday Choir is scheduled for Thursdays at 5:30 PM.  No practice for either choir between Christmas and New Year’s Day.
LAY MINISTRY SCHEDULES ~ Lay ministry schedules for the months of February through April are now being made up.  Anyone who would like to serve as an Altar Server, Reader, Cantor, Greeter or any current minister who has scheduling preferences at this time, should call Suzi Blazosky at 495-5287 or e-mail her at sublazosky@gmail.com no later than Sunday, January 15th. Father Warchola will be conducting Altar Server, Lector and Eucharistic Minister training at a later date.
2014 DIRECTORIES ~ The 2014 directories are here!  If you had your picture taken by Re:MEMBER Church Directories for in the directory, your copy is waiting for you in the back of the church.
TRANSPORTATION NEEDED ~ We have a wonderful lady from Forest Hills Personal Care Home on Humbert Road, Sidman in need of transportation to and from our 10:30 AM Mass.  If you go to this Mass and can provide transportation, please call the Rectory at 495-9640 to make arrangements.  Thank you.
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MAY SHE REST IN PEACE ~ In your charity, please pray for the eternal rest of Mary Elersic whose Funeral Mass was celebrated on Wednesday, December 14th by Father Warchola. May she know the eternal peace and happiness promised by our Savior, Lord Jesus.  Please pray for the consolation all of her family and friends.
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We are placing names of the sick in the bulletin for prayer providing they give permission. Although we remember all sick and shut-ins at every Mass, we would like our parish family to be aware of the need for special prayer intentions because of a most serious illness or hospital stay.  May the Divine Physician send healing grace for those for whom we pray: Josephine Koshute, Allen C. Rosemas, Patricia Murphy, Todd Euen, Bernice Myers, Dwight Fyock, Lori Facciani, Dylon Wills, Dawn Hagen, Debbie Dibert, Missy, Joanne (Kolar) Hufford, Christine Flanagan, Ayden Alan Grata, Remy Beaver, Mary Lou Offman, Marian Chuckalovcak, Arlene Diamond, Mary Zangaglia, Dorothy Rosemas, Natalie Zerby, Patricia Grata, Michael Wadsworth, Valencia & Frank Tursi, Homer Locher, Brayden Schofield, Michelle Kasper,  Diane Kingera, Allison Krischer, Ted Paluch, Brandt Hutzel, Nicholas “Hop” Kolar, Pearl Litzinger, Patrick Munro, Fran Baldassarre, Corey Lybarger,  Kristen Sinosky Long, Helen Ranieri, Cresta Micik, Loretta Panick, Basil Costantino, Madison McCrory, Laura, Maria, Joe Yoder, Dolores Yanzetich, Sandy Krug, Wanda Gramling, Merna Smay, Muriel “Jean” Wiesheier, Heidi Allison, Melinda Jerome,  Agnes Plummer, Jennifer Hagans, Katie Ansell, Mary McCall, Suzie Thomas, Sean, Holly, Shane, Joan McDowell, Melisa Ruddek, Joanne Serre, Scott N., Joe Ropecka, Patrick O’Donnell, Owen Taylor, Christine Baxter, Keith Hoyer, Gail Faher, Agnes Zibura, Marjorie (Latshaw) Feldman, and all of the sick of our parish, the homebound, those in nursing homes, those who care for them, and those in the military along with their families. (Please call the Rectory to have your name removed from the list when no longer seriously ill.  Thank You.)
WHAT IS HOPE?
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First of all, it’s not wishful thinking. I can wish to win a lottery, but that wish, all by itself, contains no real power to make it happen. Second, hope is not just natural optimism, an upbeat temperament that always sees the bright side of things. An unwavering optimism about things can sometimes even be helpful, but it’s no basis for hope, like wishful thinking it lacks the power to make its own dream come true. Finally, hope is not simply shrewd observation and common sense, the talent for sorting out the real from the fluff. Useful as this is, it’s still not hope. Why not? Because hope doesn’t base itself upon a shrewd assessment of the empirical facts, but upon belief in a deeper set of realities: God’s existence, God’s power, God’s goodness, and the promise that flows from that…

We light advent candles with just that in mind ...we continue to light candles and hope anyway, not on the basis of a worsening or improving evening news cast, but because the deepest reality of all is that God exists… We light candles of hope because God, who is more real than anything else ,has promised to establish a kingdom of love and peace on this earth and is gracious, forgiving, and powerful enough to do it.

Reprinted with permission from: “Apple Seeds”, Fr. Brian Cavenaugh, T.O.R.
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Religious Education And Christian Helping 
December 18, 2016
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Religious Education Schedule for the Christmas & New Year’s Holiday

We will have a holiday break for our Religious Education students and catechists.  Religious Education Classes will not be held over the holiday break including the following dates: 

No Class on Thursdays, December 22nd, December 29th and January 5th for Grades K-5 
&

 No Class on Sundays, December 25th, January 1st and January 8th for Grades 6—12.   

Classes will resume on Thursday, January 12th for K~5 and Sunday, January 15th for Grades 6~12.
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Congratulations to our Second grade class who have just received their Sacrament of Reconciliation for their first time on Saturday, December 10th. 

 Members of this year’s class are Jackson Henderson, Wyatt Hritz, Max Jacobs, Carson Myers, Delilah Settle, Kiera Smith and Cameron Vitez.

              Please continue to remember these children in your prayers.  When they return from their Christmas break, they will begin to prepare for the reception of their First Holy Communion scheduled for May 7, 2017. 
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Upcoming Confirmation Requirements
11th Grade ~ Session 11C – Morality: Your Call to Christian Living and Social Justice 



Date has been changed to:

~ Sunday, January 22, 2017, 9—10:30 a.m.
Confirmation Retreat / Saturday, January 28, 2017, 1—6:00 PM 

All students in grades 9, 10, & 11 will take part in their annual confirmation retreat.  This retreat will take place on Saturday, January 28, 2017, 1—6:00 PM.  The retreat will focus on the three required retreat topics of ~ “Baptism”, “Gifts of the Holy Spirit” and “Parables”. 
   Sunday, December 18
Religious Education Grades 6-12 / 9:00-10:20 AM / Hall


Christmas Decorating following the 10:30 AM Mass

   Monday, December 19
Sunday Choir Practice / 7:00 PM / Church

   Tuesday, December 20
Mass / 8:00 AM

   Wednesday, December 21
Mass / 9:00 AM


Christmas Choir / 7:00 PM / Church

   Thursday, December 22
Mass / 8:00 AM


No Religious Ed / Grades K-5 (Christmas Break)


Saturday Choir Practice / 5:30 PM / Church
   Friday, December 23
Mass / 9:00 AM

   Saturday, December 24
Christmas Eve Masses / 4:00 and 9:00 PM

   Sunday, December 25
Christmas Day Mass / 9:00 AM

   MERRY CHRISTMAS!
No Religious Education Classes (Christmas Holiday)
UPCOMING EVENTS

   Monday, December 26
Rectory Office Closed

   Sunday, January 1, 2017
Solemnity of Mary, the Holy Mother of God

CHRISTMAS CONCERT ~ The Igou family will be presenting a CHRISTMAS STRING CONCERT on Monday, December 19th, at 7:00 PM in Saint Bartholomew Church, Wilmore, followed by light refreshments in the Hall.  Everyone is invited to attend.
CHRISTMAS CONCERT AT THE BASILICA OF ST. MICHAEL THE ARCHANGEL IN LORETTO ~ We invite you to attend a special Christmas Concert on Wednesday December 28 at 7 PM in the basilica.  Act I will feature the Igou Family String Ensemble offering Christmas carols and anthems.  Act II will feature our Basilica Choir singing a cantata entitled “Go Sing it on the Mountain.”  A free will offering will be taken.  All are welcome to enjoy the music and the beauty of our basilica during the Christmas Season! 
A CHRISTMAS TREE BLESSING

After the fall of our first parents, the earth was bare and desolate; the world stood in the darkness of sin. But, when the Savior was born, our earth shone with new brightness; the glory of the Almighty had renewed the world, making it more beautiful than before. This tree once stood dark and empty in a cold world outside, but now it is resplendent with lights and bright decorations and has anew glory. This Christmas Tree reflects the new beauty that God brought to earth when, “The Word was made flesh and dwelt among us.” By the tree of the cross, the whole world has been redeemed and, therefore, with great joy we celebrate the glory of this, our own Christmas Tree.

Lord, we ask your blessing upon this tree. May its ever-greenness be a sign in our lives of the hope of the Christmas season, its glittering ornaments a sign of the joy of the Christmas season, and the gifts beneath it a sign of the love of the Christmas season. We ask this through the love of your Son, Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen.

Reprinted from the booklet published by the Family Life Office entitled "HOLIDAY SPIRITUALITY IN THE HOME -Thanksgiving to Epiphany".
�





LAST WEEK’S COLLECTION





Adults	$2,971.00


Loose	$   120.00


Youth	$     53.25


Monthly	$   825.00


Candles	$     10.00


Initial Offering	$       5.00


Maintenance Fund	$     70.00


Immaculate Conception	$   989.50


Christmas Flowers	$   120.00


Food Pantry	$   827.40


Religious Retirement	$   662.00


Total	$6,653.15





We sincerely thank and ask God’s blessing upon all who have care and concern for our parish.





The Sanctuary Candle will burn 


in memory of Francis Andrykovitch


requested by Wife, Mildred and Family 


and


Our Lady of Grace Candle will burn


for the health and well-being of Keith Hoyer


during the week of December 18, 2016.




















